Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes 11/16/2009
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Nadia Gardner (ECWC), Mike Manzulli (ECWC), Tom Merrell (ECWC), Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Minutes from the October meeting were approved.
II. Announcements 

A. Nadia announced that the North Coast Land Conservancy will be hosting a presentation on “Climate Change and the North Coast – Creating Resilient Ecosystems and Communities." The focus of the presentation will be drivers of climate change and the expected impacts of that change on the Oregon coast, and will identify activities that can be undertaken to reduce impacts and increase the resilience of the ecosystems and people of the watershed. The presentation will take place on Wednesday November 18th, at 7 pm at the Seaside Public Library. The following Saturday, November 21st,  at 10 am local geologist Tom Horning will lead a field event at Stanley Lake to view landscapes that will be  most altered by rising sea levels. 
III. Watershed Business

A. Ecola Creek Work Plan: The council reviewed and approved the 2010 Ecola Creek Watershed Council work plan created by Nadia. The work plan itemizes several projects that the council would like to accomplish in the next 2 years. The plan also indicates which council members will be the project lead for each task. Madeline will send a copy of the work plan to all council members with the meeting minutes. 
B. Arch Cape Riparian Plantings: Tom stated that he spoke with Tim Shields at Stimson about the possibility of using the remaining Arch Cape Riparian Planting grant funds to do more riparian plantings on Stimson property. Tim stated that he would have to look at the property before he could determine if any additional work is needed. Tom hopes to hear more by the end of the week. 
C. Asbury Creek Culvert: Madeline spoke with Phil Simpson from ODFW about whether he had found any information about the Highway 101 culvert on Asbury Creek. Phil said he learned from an ODOT liaison that they are planning to replace the culvert with a bridge in 2012. Madeline will contact ODOT to see if there is any possibility of partnering with them on the project.
D. Elk Flats Project Update: The OWEB review team visited the proposed Elk Flats project site last Thursday November 12th. Madeline and HLB engineer Jeff Harrington were at the site to answer the review team’s questions. Madeline anticipates receiving feedback and recommendations for revising the grant application within the next few weeks. 

E. Watershed Council Bylaws: Last month, the watershed council reviewed the Ecola Creek Watershed Council bylaws. Several of the bylaw articles were outdated and obsolete. Mike M. reviewed the North Coast Watershed Association bylaws to verify whether the council could modify their own bylaws without approval from the NCWA board of directors. Mike stated that there was nothing in the NCWA bylaws that would preclude the council from amending the bylaws. Discussion was held about revising articles 1, 2-5, 7, 9, and 11. Mike will work on recomposing the bylaw language. 
F. New Council Official Nominations: Madeline announced that she received 3 nominations for watershed council chairman. The nominations are for Mike Manzulli, Mike Jackson, and John Mersereau. However, because 2 of the nominated council members were not present at the meeting to accept the nomination, the new chairman nomination will be tabled for a future council meeting. 

IV. For the good-of-the-order:  Nothing to report
V. Adjourn
